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BY EMAIL AND RESS 

August 1, 2025 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Marconi, 

Re: EB-2024-0319 – Hydro One Networks Inc. s.99 Waasigan Phase 1 Application for Expropriation 

Authorization – Consent to Vary Decision Without a Hearing 

On June 18 and July 11, 2025, respectively, Hydro One Networks Inc. (“Hydro One”) informed the Ontario 

Energy Board (“OEB”) that Hydro One had reached a voluntary agreement with the owners of five of the 

properties originally included in the Application and that Hydro One no longer sought expropriation 

authorization over those properties. 

Further to those letters, Hydro One is confirming that it consents to the OEB varying the June 10, 2025 

Decision and Order in this proceeding such that the five properties are effectively removed from the relief 

granted. Hydro One also consents to the OEB disposing of this matter without a hearing, in accordance 

with section 21(4)(b) of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998. 

An electronic copy of this letter has been submitted using the Board’s Regulatory Electronic Submission 

System. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

 

Pasquale Catalano 

 

Cc: Gord Nettleton, McCarthy Tétrault LLP 

   

 

 


